Anabella Maxorga

From: Jonathan Newkirk <newkirkjonathan3833@hotmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 11, 2024 4:40 PM
To: Rep. Caldwell, Justine A.; Sen. de la Cruz, Jessica; Sen. Valverde, Bridget G.; Sen. Pearson,

Ryan W.; Sen. Ruggerio, Dominick J.; Rep. Chippendale, Michael W.; Rep. Blazejewski,
Christopher R.; Rep. Shekarchi, K Joseph; House Judiciary Committee
Subject: H7268 - Against

Hello Sir & Ma’am,

Thank you for taking the time to read my thoughts on the recently introduced legislation below. As a lifelong
resident | want to also thank you for your efforts to make Rhode Island an amazing state to live in.

As a registered Democrat, | generally side with traditional liberal views such as a women'’s right to choose.
However, | am writing to formally state | am against bill H7268. Requiring a person to renew every 2 years is
undue burden on firearms owners. It is the same as requiring people to take a drivers education course
every 2 years.

H7268 AN ACT RELATING TO CRIMINAL OFFENSES — WEAPONS AGAINST

» Bill H7268 is prejudiced against firearms owners. Requiring people to take a firearms test every 2 years is the
same as requiring drivers to take a drivers education course every 2 years. We would never consider that in
this state because it’'s preposterous.

« The additional staff, cost and fees to support this idea would be far better spent improving our educational
system.

Thank you,

Jonathan Newkirk
75 Atherton Rd.
East Greenwich, Rl
02818



